
Maxi Freeman, Clerk, 13 November 2017 

Naunton Parish Council 
 

Clerk’s Report for  
Tuesday 20 March 2018 to Monday 21 May 2018  

(Points numbered according to the minutes of the last meeting.) 
 

4. The Clerk posted the minutes to the website.  
 
9. Cllr Hanks provided information regarding Lengthsman works.  CDC Cllr Nigel Moor 

has confirmed all works for Naunton under the Lengthsman scheme will take place 
week commencing 24 September.  Clerk has passed details through to Nigel Moor.  
Further works can still be added.  

 
Information about Litter Picking initiatives was sent to Neil Vincent. 
 
Next steps re: retaining access to rights of way is to research the affected roads 
and provide historical and user evidence of the right of way and have the path 
added to the Definitive Map, heldGloucestershire County Council (not the Ordnance 
survey map). The BHS runs free workshops (contact Hannah.marsh@bhs.org.uk).  
There is also a book ‘Rights of Way -  Restoring the Record’ by Phil Wadey and 
Sarah Bucks.  

 
10. The second and final payment towards the Village Hall refurbishment project has 

been made and the first increased precept payment has been received.  The first 
loan repayment is in August. 

 
Clerk has applied for VAT refund for 2017- 2018.  Total refund is £494.28. 

 
11. CDC Enforcement training.  Clerk booked Cllr Chance for this training and Cllr 

Chance will report on the course. 
  
12. The Clerk has placed order for new dog waste bin and the cheque is being 

presented at 21 May’s meeting for signing. Budget was £210 but invoice is for 
£211.79 (£159.99 + VAT). 

 
13. The Clerk contacted potential speakers and obtained reports.   
  
 
 
 

- ENDS -  

mailto:Hannah.marsh@bhs.org.uk

